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Agenda Item A - 2


ACTION MINUTES


APA California Board Meeting 

October 21, 2012
Rancho Las Palmas Resort, Rancho Mirage, California


ATTENDEES:
EXECUTIVE BOARD

President



Kevin Keller, AICP

VP, Policy & Legislation


David Snow, AICP

VP, Public Information


Hing Wong, FAICP

VP, Professional Development

Juan Borrelli, AICP

VP, Administration


Virginia Viado

VP, Conferences



Janna Minsk, AICP
President Elect



Brooke Peterson



Student Representative


Cindy Ma  

CPF President



Linda Tatum, AICP
Planning Commission Representative 
Mark Yeber
SECTION DIRECTORS

Central




Ralph Kachadourian

Northern




Hanson Hom, AICP 

Orange County



Jennifer Lilley, AICP

Sacramento Valley


Julia Lave Johnston

San Diego



Daniel Wery, AICP

Central Coast



Dave Ward, AICP

Inland Empire



Liesa Lukes, RLA




Los Angeles



Marissa Aho, AICP
APPOINTED MEMBERS

Chapter Historian, Southern

Steven Preston, FAICP
FAICP Coordinator 


Carol Barrett, FAICP

State Awards Coordinator, Southern
Danny Castro

Membership Inclusion, Northern

Connie Galambos Malloy

Membership Inclusion, Southern

Anna Vidal 

PEN President



George Osner, AICP

Past President



Kurt Christiansen, AICP
University Liaison



David Salazar 
FAICP Coordinator 


Carol Barrett, FAICP

NATIONAL MEMBERS 
APA President



Mitch Silver

APA President Elect


William Anderson 

APA Chief Executive 


Paul Farmer

AICP Commissioner, Region 6

Lance Schulte, AICP
GUESTS
Candidate, VP of Professional Development
Betsy McCullough 
Incoming Inland Empire Section Director
Aaron Pfannenstiel
Incoming San Diego Section Director 
Greg Konar 
California Planning Roundtable, President
Al Zelinka 

California Planning Roundtable, President- 
Keith Gerny
Elect


STAFF

Executive Director/Lobbyist

Sande George
Lobbyist




Lauren Silva 

ACTION ITEMS FROM BOARD MEETING 
I. CALL TO ORDER

President Kevin Keller called the meeting to order at 9:45 am.
II. APPROVAL OF CONSENT ITEMS

A. Approval of Agenda, Membership Report and Financial Reports –ACTION:  The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the Consent Items.  Unanimous vote.  
B. Approval of June 2012 Minutes – ACTION:  The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the June 2012 Minutes from the Board Meeting.  Unanimous vote.
III. ACTION ITEMS

Climate Action Conference: The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the request to co-sponsor the California Climate Action Planning Conference by giving a contribution not to exceed $200. Sande George will follow up and submit APA California’s logo. Unanimous vote.
2013 Draft Budget: The Budget Committee discussed the final 2013 Budget Draft, including the one change recommended by the Voting Board in August to increase the budget for the new website in LI 513 to reflect the DigitalGear contract amount. That amount was increased by $8,000 to $28,000. The only other new item in the final draft budget is the creation of the new VP of Marketing position in 2013, which will require a budget for this portfolio. The Board moved, seconded and passed to adopt the 2013 budget, adding $1,000 in expenses for the new VP of Marketing position under LI 605, formerly Marketing Director Expenses. Unanimous vote.
Annual Report ACTION: The Board reviewed the final annual report outline.  Steve Preston asked that a section for the Chapter Historian be included. Hing Wong asked that the report state “APA California” rather than “APA CA” to be consistent with National’s  branding guidelines. Information from the Section Directors’ report will also be added. The draft Annual Report will be brought to the January Board Meeting for final approval. 
Membership Inclusion: The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve Miroo Desai to replace Connie Malloy as the Northern Membership Inclusion Director and re-appoint Anna Vidal as the Southern Membership Inclusion Director. Unanimous vote.
New VP of Marketing ACTION: Brooke Peterson reviewed the outline for the new VP of Marketing as it will appear in the Bylaws. Board members asked that the new VP of Marketing responsibilities include coordination with other Board officers and with other “sister” organizations. Brooke suggested that a full list of goals for this new position be listed in the Bylaws, but that the Board prioritize the specific responsibilities that the VP should focus on during the first few years. The VP will be appointed for the first year and become a two-year elected position thereafter to coordinate with the existing staggered election rotation. Brooke will make the suggested changes and suggest priorities for the position for the Board to approve at the January Board meeting.
The Board moved, seconded and passed to approve the appointment of the new VP of Marketing position to the Board. This position will be appointed for the first year and will be an elected position moving forward. The already-created Young Planners Position will also be added to the Bylaws. Unanimous vote. 

Brooke Peterson asked for Board members to send names of potential candidates for the new VP of Marketing position as soon as possible. She will also incorporate the suggested changes in the Bylaws and bring them back to the January Board meeting for final approval.
Website Discussion ACTION: The Board asked that the Website Committee draft policies governing when items on the APA Website will be designated member-only or open to the public, and at what point information will be removed from the site and archived. Hing Wong will work with the Website Committee to draft the policies for approval of the Board at the January Board meeting.

CapitolTrack Link on Section Websites: The Sections requested that each Section Website have a direct link to the CapitolTrack APA California legislative information currently on the Chapter website. After discussion, the Board agreed that at this time these links would be available to members only, and that the Chapter would pay for the Sections to host these links on their website. While some members felt that making the link open to the public would be a tool to entice new members, most Board members felt that the legislative information should remain a member benefit. The Board moved, seconded and passed to keep the CapitolTrack Link as “member only” on the Section and Chapter websites and that the Chapter will pay the $60 per year for each link, but that Sections could post the quarterly Legislative Update Report for the public to view. San Diego will be the first “test” and then the link will be sent to all other Sections after this is successfully posted. Unanimous vote.
Californian Planning History ACTION: 

Steve Preston asked Board members to send their resume, photo, and date of birth to him for inclusion in the Prominent Planners Biography Report. 
2013 Conference Video ACTION: The Central Section has created a marketing video to promote the 2013 conference. Once this is available, it will be put on YouTube and Ralph Kachadourian will send the link to Sections and the Chapter to post on the websites. 
Strategic Plan Update ACTION: Brooke asked VP’s and other Board members to review their Strategic Plan goals and plans and be prepared to discuss updates for each portfolio at the retreat in January. Brooke will look at the APA National Strategic Plan and Mission Statement to determine if APA California’s Strategic Plan should be revised to be consistent with National’s format.
APA National Consolidated Elections ACTION:
Kevin Keller discussed with the Board an offer from National APA to host and pay for a combined National and Chapter Board ballot. The Board moved, seconded and passed to agree to coordinate the Chapter’s election with National’s election and join our slate with National’s, but also agreed to retain the election module on the new website in case we need it. Kevin noted that there will need to be a revision in the Chapter’s ballot deadlines to meet the earlier deadlines that National is considering.
Planning Commissioner Representative ACTION:

Marc Yeber asked that the Expansion of the Governmental Planning Board Membership be added to the retreat agenda. Marc would also like the Board to consider a name change to “Commission and Board Representative”.  Marc’s items will be included in the January retreat agenda. 
Incoming Student Representative ACTION: Cindy Ma will send out an email to the Board to introduce the incoming Student Representative.
Next Board Meeting and Retreat: The next Board Meeting and Retreat will be January 11th and 12th in San Diego, at the Porto Vista Hotel. 
V. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 pm.
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